
NEVADA DIVISION OF STATE OF NEVADA

ENVIRONMENTAL
Department of Conservation & Natural Resources

PROTECTION adIey CrowcI Director
Greg Lovato, Administrator

February 23, 2018

Alexis Strauss, Acting Regional Administrator
USEPA, Region 9
Mail Code ORA-1,
75 Hawthorne Street
San Francisco CA 94105-3901

RE: Clark County Response to 120-Day 2015 Ozone NAAQS Designations Letter; Docket ID EPA
HQ-OAR-2017-0548

Dear Ms. Strauss:

On behalf of Governor Sandoval, as his appointed designee, pursuant to Section 107(d) of the
1990 Clean Air Act, this letter transmits to you one hard copy of the response by Clark County
Department of Air Quality (DAQ) to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s intended 2015 ozone
National Ambient Air Quality Standards (NAAQS) area designations for the State of Nevada. This
transmittal provides additional information for the EPA to consider’ in making the final designation
decisions for the 2015 Primary and Secondary 8-hour ozone standard. The response makes note of
recently available 2015 — 2017 design values for Clark County and calls attention to portions of Clark
County where attainment with the standard has been demonstrated. The Nevada Division of
Environmental Protection (NDEP) concurs with the DAQ’s principal assertions, including:

• Hydrographic areas 1 64A (northern part of the Ivanpah Valley), and 165 (Jean Lake Valley)
should be designated attainment/unclassifiable because the representative monitoring station for
these areas is no longer violating the 2015 ozone NAAQS, and because recent modeling of
emissions reductions indicates that there will be significantly lower ozone precursor emissions in
these areas for the foreseeable future.

• The EPA should reconsider its proposed non-attainment designation for hydrographic area 216
(Apex Valley). This area should be designated attainment/unclassifiable because the 2015 —2017
design values for the Apex monitor are below the standard, and analysis of meteorological
conditions suggests that sources in the area do not contribute to the ambient air quality in the Las
Vegas Valley.

Therefore, NDEP recommends limiting the 2015 ozone NAAOS nonattainment designation to only
hydrographic area 212 (Las Vegas Valley).
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The NDEP has reviewed DAQ’s submittal and found it compelling and complete. If you should have any
questions about this submittal or require additional clarification, you may contact Mike Sword, Planning
Manager of the Clark County Department of Air Quality at (702) 455-1615.
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